
Saint Timothy Pastoral Council  
June 4, 2025 

Parish Office Kitchen  
 
MEMBERS 
Fr. Rick Bolte- Present 
Father Michael  - Present 
Pastoral Council:   Mary Finke (Chair) - Present 
Greg Curtin (Secretary) - Present 
Vice Chair – Lee Metzger - Absent 
 
Deanery:  Vacant Education:  Sarah Beagle - Absent 

Finance:   Mike Brinker - Absent Outreach:   Eileen Messer- Present 

Worship:  David Krenk - Present School:        Ashley Rehkamp - Present 

Fun & Fellowship:   Unfilled 

 
 
Call to Order:   7:00PM 

Open:   Mary Finke 

Introductions:  NONE 

Opening Prayer:  All  

Prayer Intentions:  Maria Brockman, and Christian 

Approval of Minutes:     Greg Curtin and David Krenk 

Committee Reports:  

School:   Ashley Rehkamp 

 444 children registered in K- 8 

 146 registered in Preschool 

 All teaching positions have been filled 

Diocesan Deanery: Vacant 

Education:    NO REPORT   

Fun and Followship:  NO REPORT 

Finance:  Father Bolte 

 Finances are o.k. for now – We have $50,000 to pay back to the loan 

which will approximately cover 3 monthly payments – monthly payment 

is $18,333    

 Outreach:   Eileen Messer 

 Mary Rose missions continue to look for volunteers every month 



 SVDP is still looking for a new president 

 Go Pantry food was picked up 

 Mothers Day went smoothly 

 Pat is preparing for the upcoming mission trip 

 Father’s Day is June 15th – preparing candy bags for all fathers 

 Baby bottles are due back on Father’s Day 

 6 grant recipients have been chosen for the coming year 

 The Yard Sale is August 9th 

 

Worship:   David Krenk  

 The Committee has been discussing which programs to present in the 

fall 

 Discussed up-coming Mission Trip 

 Discussed possible tours of covering what goes on behind the alter and 

the working sacristy. 

 Talked about the Corpus Christy Procession to be held inside the church 

   

Pastors Report:  Fr. Bolte  

 Jeremiah Barth will be the new assistant to Jenna Kemper for religious 

education. 

 Finances of the church were discussed 

 Every committee should have a strategic plan for the upcoming years 

and each committee should have a representative attend the council 

meeting with printed reports submitted ahead of time to the secretary 

  

 

Old business  NONE 

New Business  

 Parish Council by-laws were reviewed – minor changes may be made 

 Parish Council Committee positions could not be held since Jenny 

Baumgartner was not present  

 Mary requested we ask for the names from each committee of all their 

members and who the Parish Council rep will be as well as the names of 

each committee chair and vice chair 

 Father Michael explained what he will be studying and doing over the 

next few years 

Next meeting:  August 6, 2025 at 7:00PM 


